Friarwood PPG Meeting   25th June 2013
Present: Kevin Duggan- Practice manager, Liz de Dombal – doctor, Brian Chappell, Ian Thompson, Gordon Mullis, Jeff Allinson, Janet Hardisty, Betty Bridden, Sonia Atkin, John Nye, Mike Skidmore. Also Helen Watkiss & Celia Bateson (both Healthwatch), Libby Eades (Age UK)
Apologies: Lynda Bowker, Barbara Brown, Jeff Allinson, Lynda Bowker, Anne Tollick, Anne Jones.
Meeting: chaired by John Nye.
Minutes: They were approved by Gordon and seconded by Betty.
Presentation on Social Prescribing: Guest speaker Libby Eades explained to the group the concept of the Social Prescribing service which the practice is supporting in house. Libby explained that our GPs could refer patients to her so she could dedicate 1:1 meetings with them and assess their holistic needs using a LEAF tool. She also discussed how she would closely with other services such as the Health & Wellbeing workers to help support and sign post patients to the right community services. Libby also mentioned the Touchstones service which is support for bereaved patients. Several group members commented on the positive message of the service and were pleased that it was available at the practice to help support our patients. 
Presentation from Healthwatch: Guest speakers Celia Bateson and Helen Watkiss explained to the group that the Healthwatch was a patient focused Health & Social Care advice service which had close links to the CQC. It would provide advice lines, signpost to other services and help patients who had any concerns or complaints about any of the services they access. Healthwatch would also gather patient intelligence on the services being access by patients via feedback. They explained that they had their own website and social media links (i.e. twitter, face book etc). They currently have a team of 25 workers most of whom are currently in training to fulfil their roles. Healthwatch would also have representative on the Health & Well Being Board and will have voting rights. Their core duties would also include challenging commissioners so patients views on services are fed back into commissioning and taken into consideration, they will also try to engage with different age groups and represent hard to reach groups.  
Gordon thanked the guest speakers and asked if they would revisit the PPG after 12 months to discuss with us the improvements they have helped make. 
Any Other Business: John thanked all the attendee’s and asked the group think about and bring to the next meeting what they wanted to achieve as a PPG over the next 12months. Ian mentioned that he had looked at (on You Tube) what a PPG from Norfolk had achieved and urged all to have a look at it.
 The Next Meeting: Tuesday 30th July at 6.30pm.
